
 

 
Dear , 
 
EIR Reference: EIR/ID/348 
 
Thank you for your request environmental information. We appreciate your interest, and we want to 
let you know that your request has been carefully considered in accordance with the Environmental 
Information Regulations (EIR). 
 
In respect of Chadwick Dam 

1. I understand that there is a surface water drainage outfall into Chadwick Dam at 
approximate location (What 3 words) tunes.them.part, can you confirm that this is an asset 
owned and operated by UU? - There is a public surface water outfall located at an 
approximate grid ref: Lat, 53.4931 Lon, -2.0658 (what 3 words – beyond.sorters.studio) 
owned and operated by United Utilities. 

2. Is this subject to an environmental permit and if so can you provide a copy please? – There is 
no permit associated with this outfall as it functions as a surface water outfall designed to 
discharge surface water drainage from the housing estate located upstream. 

3. What age is this structure? –The assets in this area were first laid in the 1950s. 
4. Where does it carry surface water from? – It is designed to take surface water from the 

housing estate to east of dam. 
5. Can you please provide details of any actions undertaken by UU to reduce contaminants in 

this water entering Chadwick Dam lake, including dates and what this consisted of. - This is 
an outfall from a surface water sewer which is designed to carry uncontaminated 
rainwater run-off, although there is an inherent risk that any spillage on the surface could 
enter the surface water sewer. Since 2015, following investigations in line with our 
pollution process, contamination has been identified once. During our investigation, it was 
established that engine oil had been unlawfully discharged into the surface water system. 
We attach a timeline of dates where we have been notified of concerns at Chadwick Dam 
since 2015. This table includes information relating to who reported the issue, the date, if 
a report was submitted to the Environment Agency, cause and effect and some detail to 
accompany the instance. With regards to contamination incidents, please see row 9 of the 
attached spreadsheet. 

6. Can you please list all the dates within the last ten years where UU have been notified of 
pollution entering Chadwick Dam from this structure please, together with any action by way 
of response. – Please see our response to the previous question. With regards to pollution 
incidents, please see rows 6-8 in the attached spreadsheet. 

 
In respect of manholes 7601 and 7612, believed to be in the vicinity of Lakes View Stalybridge 
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